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March 21, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a response to King County Ordinance 18295, Section 2 requesting the Executive prepare and file a summary report on the pilot project for the Community Connectivity Consortium (C3) no later than March 31, 2017.  

The report will address the following items specifically requested in the ordinance:

1. Summary of pilot;
2. Pilot objectives; and
3. Anticipated costs and benefits.

Most local government organizations, school districts, hospital districts, municipalities, public safety answering points (PSAPS) and counties cannot afford to build unique, secure, resilient, high speed fiber-optic networks to support their essential operations and/or share resources.  By combining resources, the Community Connectivity Consortium can build a cost-effective fiber-optic ring around Lake Washington (known as The Ring around Lake Washington) that enables high speed connectivity for consortium members, while significantly reducing, or even eliminating, upfront capital expenditure for members.

The Community Connectivity Consortium began in 2002 as the Fiber Consortium with a partnership between the Lake Washington School District, the University of Washington, and the cities of Bellevue and Kirkland.  The University of Washington had cable access, the Lake Washington School District had bond capital and the cities had right-of-way and existing conduit.  Together they achieved what individually they could not and built the first network.  The Consortium has since expanded its membership and goals.  Each member contributes assets such as fiber, node locations, skilled resources and financing based on individual resources.  The cost of the program is minimized by the sharing of assets already owned by the consortium members.

In June 2016, King County joined various municipalities and public agencies as a member of the Community Connectivity Consortium, providing network resilience for King County.  The King County Council requested that the Department of Information Technology (KCIT) undertake a pilot with community partners to provide high-speed Internet service to an underserved community using C3.

KCIT proposes to collaborate with the Renton School District at Dimmitt Middle School.  The district is launching a laptop program to provide laptops for 301 eighth grade students.  The students will use the C3 network to connect their laptops with the County’s I-Net wireless network, giving the students free wireless access to educational and homework resources while at school, at home and everywhere in between.  Seventy-five percent of the 964 students at Dimmitt receive reduced lunch prices and align with the County’s Equity and Social Justice and Best Starts for Kids initiatives. The laptop program begins June 2017.  After the 2-year initial implementation paid for by King County and outlined in the summary report, the Renton School District will take over payment for the data plan for each student’s wireless service (refer to report Attachment A: Renton School District Letter of Intent). 

Participating in C3 advances King County’s Strategic Plan goals of: supporting safe communities by keeping people secure in their homes and communities, encouraging a growing and diverse King County economy and vibrant, thriving and sustainable communities through digital equity.

It is estimated that this report required approximately 80 hours of staff time to produce at a cost of $12,960.

If you have any questions, please contact Bob Potts, Regional Services Manager, King County Information Technology, at 206-477-9086.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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